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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 3, 2007

TO: Honorable Jim Keffer, Chair, House Committee on Ways & Means 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1929 by Flynn (Relating to the comptroller's electronic funds transfer system and the use 
of electronic paycards. ), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would allow the Comptroller to issue salary, travel expense reimbursements, and annuitant 
payments on electronic paycards, as an alternative to electronics funds transfers or warrants.  The bill 
would remove the use of warrants to pay salaries for state officers employees, leaving the employee 
with a choice of payment by either electronic fund transfer or electronic paycards.

Currently, the Comptroller uses an electronic funds transfer system to pay most employees.  In some 
cases, particularly when the employee's gross salary is less than that for the lowest step of group 8 of 
the state position classification plan, paper warrants are issued.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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